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WELCOME BACK EVERYONE!
We are opening school at a time when the rates are exceptionally high.  We have been given guidance by DE and this will be issued to you on Thursday.  Our bubbles remain to keep our pupils safe and we ask that you follow the simple rules below.

1. 12 NOON FINISH for all pupils Thursday, Friday and Tuesday 31 August.  Normal times resume 1st September. 

2. Normal start time 9am.  Your child may be dropped off at the back gate from 8:45 am. Remember the one way system for traffic around Largymore Drive. No parents on premises.
3. Breakfast Club will resume on TUESDAY 31 August 8:10 am – Cost £2 per pupil. BOOK via School Money from Friday.

4. After School Pegasus resumes on Tuesday 31 August and again booking via School Money.  Cost £5 per hour.

5. Exit will be at 2pm for Years 2&3; 3pm for Years 4,5,6 & 7 but P4 finish 2pm on Fridays.

6. Same exit locations – P2, 3 4&5 via the backgate; P6 & 7 via front carpark. 
7. PLEASE MASK UP AT THE SCHOOL GATE.

8. School Meals commence Wednesday 1 September and can be booked via School Money from Friday.

9. School bags are allowed and an equipment list was issued at the end of June. Please ensure these are brought into school.

10. Back to FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM from Thursday.  No PE Uniform until further notice. 

11. Please supply your child with a water bottle and fruit break will be FREE this week.  Payment for fruit break in future weeks via School Money.

12. If you wish to make an appointment to see Mrs Dunlop, Mr Noble or a class teacher please contact the office on 02892 663773.
As you can see from above P5, 6 & 7 are back to the full school week.  Bubbles within schools are relaxing to allow Breakfast Club, afterschool activities and afternoon classes once again.  Class bubbles are no longer isolating when a positive case is present.  However, we will issue the flow chart tomorrow so that you know what to do if there are symptoms in your house. It will also be attached to the website.  
The parent protocol remains to check your family health every morning and ring the office if your child is not coming (for any reason) to school or you are unsure.  You still email gdunlop523@c2kni.net covid PCR results and all positive cases isolate for 10 days.  

We are being extra vigilant for the first 4 weeks and staff will be masked to see what transmission rates are like as we commence this term.   We will keep you informed on a day to day basis and we appreciate your support in keeping us all safe.  All in this together…..it makes a difference.  

Please ensure all bookings via School Money are made by 
midnight on a Sunday evening.

Look out for your information pack tomorrow and we can’t wait to see you all again.  

G DUNLOP
